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FEATHER RIVER RECREATION & PARK DISTRICT 
Special Board Meeting 
May 14, 2024 

    ACTIVITY CENTER 
1875 Feather River Blvd. 

Oroville, CA 95965 

OUR MISSION: We will provide and maintain quality parks, recreation experiences, and related facilities and 
programs for all residents of the District in a fiscally sustainable manner that compliments the natural 
resources and cultural heritage of our community. 

AGENDA    Closed Session at 9:00 AM, Open Session Immediately Following 
Written comments must be sent to KendyleL@frrpd.com 1-hour prior to the meeting to be presented to the 
Board. If you need special accommodations to participate in this meeting, please contact (530)533-2011. 

CALL MEETING TO ORDER 

ROLL CALL 
Chairperson Scott “Kent” Fowler 
Vice-Chairperson Greg Passmore 
Director Devin Thomas  
Director Clarence “Sonny” Brandt 
Director Shannon DeLong 

MISSION STATEMENT  
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 

CLOSED SESSION 
1. Pursuant to Government Code Section 54957: Personnel Exemption: General Manager Vacancy
2. Pursuant to Government Code Section 54956.8: Real Property Negotiations

ANNOUNCEMENT(S) FROM CLOSED SESSION 
1.   
2.  

PUBLIC COMMENT 
The Board will invite anyone in the audience wishing to address the Board, on a matter not listed on the 
agenda, to state your name for the record and make your presentation. You are limited to three (3) 
minutes. The Board cannot take any action except for a brief response by the Board or staff to a statement 
or question relating to a non-agenda item. 

ACTION ITEMS 
1. City of Oroville Support Letters for three Transportation Program (ATP) Grants (Appendix A)

Motion:
Vote:

ADJOURNMENT 



1875 Feather River Blvd. Oroville, CA 95965     (530) 533-2011 

STAFF REPORT 

DATE: MAY 10, 2024  

TO: BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

FROM: KENDYLE ANDERSON, EXECUTIVE ADMINISTRATOR 

RE: CITY OF OROVILLE- LETTERS OF SUPPORT FOR TRANSPORTATION PROGRAM (ATP) GRANT 

SUMMARY 
Staff is asking the Board to approve the request from the City of Oroville to provide three support 
letters for the Transportation Program (ATP) Grant.  

BACKGROUND 
The City is pursuing ATP funding to improve connectivity and safety in both the northbound and 
southbound directions of Washington Avenue and Table Mountain Boulevard for all modes of 
transportation to schools, county services, religious institutions, commercial corridors, residential multi- and 
single-family, transit stops, and the downtown. This project will leverage prior funding for a multi-jurisdictional 
Complete Streets Project on SR-162 and is the result of several years of planning and collaboration between 
the City, County, local stakeholders, and residents. The three letters of support are requested to be submitted 
by May 17, 2024.  

BUDGETARY IMPACT 
No impact. 

RECOMMENDATION 
Sign letter of support templates that were submitted by the City of Oroville. 

ATTACHMENT 
Draft letters of support for the three projects: 

1. Washington Avenue and Table Mountain Boulevard Complete Streets Project
2. Washington Avenue Complete Streets Project
3. Table Mountain Boulevard Complete Streets Project
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May 14, 2024 

Tanisha Taylor 
Executive Director 
California Transportation Commission 
1120 N Street MS 52 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

RE: Washington Ave. and Table Mountain Blvd. Complete Streets Project Letter of Support 

Dear Ms. Taylor, 

On behalf of Feather River Recreation and Park District, I would like to offer this letter of support for the 
City of Oroville’s (City) application for Active Transportation Program (ATP) funding for the Washington 
Avenue and Table Mountain Boulevard Complete Streets Project. The City has shown strong leadership in 
developing a vision for a corridor that serves broad mobility needs for people walking, cycling, taking 
transit, or driving along the important north-south corridor.  The vision will continue to be refined based 
on community input and goals to improve public safety. The project will reduce greenhouse gas emissions 
and improve mobility, connectivity, and safety for all road users by establishing a well-organized corridor 
that closes gaps on pedestrian and bicycle facilities, addresses stormwater flow needs, and supports 
current and future housing growth. 

ATP funding support will be used to finance the design and construction phases of the project. Doing so 
will enhance connectivity to schools, county services, religious institutions, commercial corridors, 
residential multi- and single-family, transit stops, and the downtown.  This project will leverage prior ATP 
funding for a multi-jurisdictional Complete Streets Project on SR-162 and is the result of several years of 
planning and collaboration between the City, County, local stakeholders, and residents. 

We look forward to working with the City in continuing to address access, mobility, and safety for all 
users.  Should you have any questions, please contact Kendyle Anderson, Executive Administrator, at 
KendyleL@Frrpd.com. 

Thank you for your consideration. 

Sincerely, 

Scott Kent Fowler 
Board Chair 
Feather River Recreation and Park District 
1875 Feather River Blvd., Oroville, Ca 
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May 14, 2024 

Tanisha Taylor 
Executive Director 
California Transportation Commission 
1120 N Street MS 52 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

RE: Washington Avenue Complete Streets Project Letter of Support 

Dear Ms. Taylor, 

On behalf of Feather River Recreation and Park District, I would like to offer this letter of support for the 
City of Oroville’s (City) application for Active Transportation Program (ATP) funding for the Washington 
Avenue Complete Streets Project. The City has shown strong leadership in developing a vision for a 
corridor that serves broad mobility needs for people walking, cycling, taking transit, or driving along the 
important north-south corridor.  The vision will continue to be refined based on community input and 
goals to improve public safety. The project will reduce greenhouse gas emissions and improve mobility, 
connectivity, and safety for all road users by establishing a well-organized corridor that closes gaps on 
pedestrian and bicycle facilities, addresses stormwater flow needs, and supports current and future 
housing growth. 

ATP funding support will be used to finance the design and construction phases of the project. Doing so 
will enhance connectivity to schools, county services, religious institutions, commercial corridors, 
residential multi- and single-family, transit stops, and the downtown.  This project will leverage prior ATP 
funding for a multi-jurisdictional Complete Streets Project on SR-162 and is the result of several years of 
planning and collaboration between the City, County, local stakeholders, and residents. 

We look forward to working with the City in continuing to address access, mobility, and safety for all 
users.  Should you have any questions, please contact Kendyle Anderson, Executive Administrator, at 
KendyleL@Frrpd.com. 

Thank you for your consideration. 

Sincerely, 

Scott Kent Fowler 
Board Chair 
Feather River Recreation and Park District 
1875 Feather River Blvd., Oroville, Ca 
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May 14, 2024 

Tanisha Taylor 
Executive Director 
California Transportation Commission 
1120 N Street MS 52 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

RE: Table Mountain Boulevard Complete Streets Project Letter of Support 

Dear Ms. Taylor, 

On behalf of Feather River Recreation and Park District, I would like to offer this letter of support for the 
City of Oroville’s (City) application for Active Transportation Program (ATP) funding for the Table Mountain 
Boulevard Complete Streets Project. The City has shown strong leadership in developing a vision for a 
corridor that serves broad mobility needs for people walking, cycling, taking transit, or driving along the 
important north-south corridor.  The vision will continue to be refined based on community input and 
goals to improve public safety. The project will reduce greenhouse gas emissions and improve mobility, 
connectivity, and safety for all road users by establishing a well-organized corridor that closes gaps on 
pedestrian and bicycle facilities, addresses stormwater flow needs, and supports current and future 
housing growth. 

ATP funding support will be used to finance the design and construction phases of the project. Doing so 
will enhance connectivity to schools, county services, religious institutions, commercial corridors, 
residential multi- and single-family, transit stops, and the downtown.  This project will leverage prior ATP 
funding for a multi-jurisdictional Complete Streets Project on SR-162 and is the result of several years of 
planning and collaboration between the City, County, local stakeholders, and residents. 

We look forward to working with the City in continuing to address access, mobility, and safety for all 
users.  Should you have any questions, please contact Kendyle Anderson, Executive Administrator, at 
KendyleL@Frrpd.com. 

Thank you for your consideration. 

Sincerely, 

Scott Kent Fowler 
Board Chair 
Feather River Recreation and Park District 
1875 Feather River Blvd., Oroville, Ca 
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